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London Fire Brigade Headquarters 
169 Union Street  London  SE1 0LL 
T 020 8555 1200  F 020 7960 3602 

Textphone 020 7960 3629 
london-fire.gov.uk 

Freedom of Information request reference number: 7123.1 

Date of response: 24th January 2023 

Request:  

I would like to obtain the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. All the 
information should be relevant to the London borough of Haringey and the London borough of Waltham 
forest , or London wide. 

1- Has the introduction of the Low Traffic Neighbourhood (LTN) scheme increased the time it takes you to
reach your destinations/targets?
2- Some councils have bollards blocking the LTN roads or narrowing them. Have there been incidents where
Firefighters were forced to remove LTN bollards ? Please give the number of incidents per borough? If such
information isn’t in your record, please tell us details concerning the London borough of Haringey.
3- The introduction of LTN has caused traffic to flow into the surrounding roads thereby causing huge traffic
congestion, has this impacted you?

Response: 

We do not hold the information you have requested. However, we do record and publish details of the time 
it takes for fire engines to arrive at an incident and if any delay codes have been recorded.  The information 
can be found on the London Datastore, here: https://data.london.gov.uk/dataset/london-fire-brigade-
mobilisation-records?q=mobil 

You can download the 'LFB Mobilisation data - last three years' spreadsheet, and can sort by year of call 
(column B), station the fire engine was deployed from (column O) and whether a delay code has been 
recorded (column V).  Delay codes could be recorded as 'traffic calming measures' or 'traffic. roadworks 
etc'.   

The LFB also publish and in-depth look at all mobilisation times in our 'Incident Report times - Fire Facts' 
information which is also published online that the requestor may also find useful: 
https://data.london.gov.uk/dataset/incident-response-times-fire-facts 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  For more information about 
this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website. 

https://data.london.gov.uk/dataset/london-fire-brigade-mobilisation-records?q=mobil
https://data.london.gov.uk/dataset/london-fire-brigade-mobilisation-records?q=mobil
https://data.london.gov.uk/download/london-fire-brigade-mobilisation-records/3ff29fb5-3935-41b2-89f1-38571059237e/LFB%20Mobilisation%20data%20Last%203%20years.xlsx
https://data.london.gov.uk/dataset/incident-response-times-fire-facts
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
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